

MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Tuesday 11th September 2018 at 10:00am

Parish Council Office, The Old School Building, Main Street, Burton Joyce

MINUTES

Present : Cllrs J Johnson (Chair) T Hazard (Vice Chair) and R Fife

In attendance: J Sherrin (Clerk) J Savage (Deputy Clerk) and D List (Grounds & Amenities Manager) from 10:30am

- CE18/086** **Apologies for absence** – Cllrs Y Greenfield and John Richardson
- CE18/087** **Declaration of Councillors' interests for items on the agenda** - None
- CE18/088** **Minutes of the previous meeting** – June 5th 2018 accepted as a true record and duly signed by the Chair
- CE18/089** **Highways and Transport** – J Johnson noted the request for a pedestrian crossing on the A612 in the Parish Magazine. Proposal to go to Full Council to publish formal support in the Parish Magazine. Nicki Brooks and Vernon Coaker MP to be copied in.
- CE18/090** **Correspondence from resident** regarding dangerous cycling in village. Clerk to contact Carlton Le Willows School to request support and include in Parish Magazine newsletter an appeal for support from parents.
- CE18/091** **Liaison with Burton Joyce Primary School** – T Hazard to contact head re: litter pick.
- CE18/092** **Picnic in the Park** – Despite competing with major sporting events, was a successful event with requests for it to be repeated next summer. To ensure when fixing date next year there are no clashes with big events.
- CE18/093** **Village Society** – Submitting response to Minerals Plan in line with Parish Council submission.
- CE18/094** **Village litter pick** – As above, T Hazard to contact Head of BJ Primary to invite children to litter pick on Tuesday October 23rd at 9:30am
- CE18/095** **Emergency Plan** – J Sherrin provided an example of an emergency plan and a copy of the BJPC draft version. S Cook and J Richardson to be asked to review.
- CE18/096** **Friends of The Grove** – GBC Cllr Kevin Doyle co-ordinating.

- CE18/097** **Doctors' Appointments Issues** – J Sherrin to enquire of possibility of Councillor representation at Patient Group
- CE18/098** **Christmas light switch-on** – J Savage has booked items on operational check-list. Outline time-table agreed. J Savage to request donation towards costs from Cross Keys, as Parish Council will be co-ordinating stall bookings. J Johnson to ask Brass Band to put up gazebo. Liaison with Church has taken place regarding Crib Service outside Old School Building. J Sherrin exploring with resident the possibility of TV personality being available for Christmas Light switch on. New lights to go in tree outside old classroom.
- CE18/099** **Budgetary considerations for 2019/20** - Floral displays. Recycled benches for The Grove.
- CE18/100** **Information update** – J Sherrin to request litter bin from GBC at corner near fisherman's car park, as per litter-picking group request. Councillor representation at remembrance service to be considered at Full Council. Suggested that GBC Leader or Deputy Leader should give talk to the Parish Council about what the possible impact would be on Parish Councils from a Unitary Authority. Item to be put on Full Council Agenda.
- CE18/101** **Date of next meeting** - Tuesday 20th November 2018

Signed: _____ Date: _____
Chair, Community Engagement Committee